A Community Relations and Tourism Committee meeting was held on Thursday, October 5, 2017. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Village President Rod Randall and held in the Community Building. Committee members present were Jenni Marner, Dave Tiffan, and Christy Miller.

Others present included Downtown Project Committee members Cindy Lee, John Foran, Connie Foran, Richard Hein, and Nolan Lee.

New business was a discussion about ideas and plans for potential improvement and development of Arthur's Welcome Center and its proximate area in order to provide input to MSA Professional Services who will prepare scale drawings of the proposed area improvements for further consideration.

Ideas included an extension of the current Welcome Center building, historical and informational signage, a 24/7 restroom facility, etc.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.